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	File ID: 25-0350
	Caption: Resolution supporting SB 1026 regarding the creation of State Film Office.
	Staff/Department Responsible: NA
	Requestor: Council Members Schwarz and Mindel
	Location: NA
	Summary/Purpose: This resolution would add La Crosse to the list of organizations and cities across Wisconsin, including Kenosha and Milwaukee, supporting SB 1026, which creates income and tax credits for film production companies and create a State Film Office, within the Department of Tourism, to implement the tax credit accreditations and allocations. This benefits communities like La Crosse by encouraging the film industry to invest in our local economies, keep talented film industry professionals (Madison has a top rated film school) from moving out of state, and provide the opportunity for our beautiful and historic region to be nationally and internationally highlighted in a variety of film mediums. Governor Evers has included the State Film Office and monies attached to the office in his current budget. Learn more at  https://artsboard.wisconsin.gov/Pages/FeaturedStories/Governor-Evers-Delivers-2025-2027-Biennial-Budget-Address.aspx. 
 
	Background: Wisconsin is 1 of 4 states that do not have a statewide film office, and one of 8 without industry incentives. According to the Upper Midwest Film Office, in 2022 the film industry spent roughly $3.2 million in St. Louis County, Minnesota, employed 75 workers, and paid $1.2 million in labor income (wages and benefits) to its employees. As a result of that initial spending, other industries in St. Louis County added 31 new jobs, $1.2 million in wages and benefits, $2.0 million in value added spending, and $3.8 million in output—the sum of indirect and induced effects. We have a growing art scene, not to mention a new film academy, www.lacrossefilmacademy.org, which, along with our diverse natural environment and historical and cultural history, makes us well positioned to be invested in by the film and TV industry. Action! WI is collaboration Wisconsinites across the state and industries working to promote tourism and local economies though film and television production.  Listen to film industry professionals talk about the benefits of this on their website or at https://youtu.be/dJgoDVm7t60
	Fiscal Impact: No cost to the city; possible investment in the community if the state legislation is passed. 
	Staff Recommendation: NA



